       PRISON ENTERPRISES BOARD

MEETING

FEBRUARY 15, 2011
1.
Chairman Charles Chatelain called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM at Prison Enterprises (PE) Headquarters, Baton Rouge, Louisiana.

2.
Attendance

2.1 Members Present

Gerry Lane, Chairman 

Charles Chatelain, Vice-Chairman
Joseph Ardoin

Frank Strickland

Paul Spalitta

Chris Wisecarver

Darryl Feucht

2.2 Prison Enterprises Staff Present



Michael J. Moore



Todd Labatut



Misty Stagg



Morgan LeBlanc



Tim Travis



Kristie Sigrest



Robert Honeycutt



Danny Hoover

Diane Breaux

2.3
Special Guest

Mr. Leo Honeycutt

3. Chairman Gerry Lane asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the January 18th meeting of the Prison Enterprises Board. Mr. Charles Chatelain made a motion that the minutes be approved as written. Mr. Frank Strickland seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.  
4. Mr. Lane then introduced special guest Mr. Leo Honeycutt, author of the book “Edwin Edwards: Governor of Louisiana”.  
5. Mr. Chris Wisecarver made a proclamation acknowledging that today is Mr. Lane’s birthday. He was wished a very happy birthday and commended for his accomplishments and dedication to Prison Enterprises.  Mr. Lane then turned the meeting over to Director Moore.

6. Director Moore began by welcoming Mr. Leo Honeycutt. He also acknowledged Board Member Mr. Darryl Feutch who has been unable to attend several previous meetings due to health issues.
7. Continuing Director Moore stated that he attended the ACA conference January 29 through February 1, 2011 along with ACA Manager Cara D’Agostino.  We attended the Commission on Accreditation Panel Hearing to accept PE’s reaccreditation certificate.  The audit process is based on the Performance Based Standards for Correctional Industries.  
8. Continuing, Director Moore stated that the Prison Enterprises Awards and Training conference will be held March 17, 2011 at The Belle of Baton Rouge.  He also mentioned other upcoming conferences: the National Correctional Industries Association (NCIA) March 24th-28th in Baltimore, and the North American Association of Wardens and Superintendents (NAAWS) April 16th-20th hosted by the Louisiana Department of Public Safety & Corrections in Baton Rouge. The conference will be in conjunction with the Angola Spring Rodeo. There will be transportation available for those wanting to attend the rodeo on Sunday.
9. Continuing, Director Moore stated that the Department of Transportation and Development (DOTD) was amended adding additional square footage.  Currently, we are doing what we can to maintain the adequate number of offenders provided by Louisiana Correctional Institute for Women (LCIW), Elyan Hunt Correctional Center (EHCC), and Dixon Correctional Institute (DCI) per the contracts.
10. Continuing Director Moore stated that the Accountant 2 position in Accounts Payable has been filled to replace Mrs. Betty Lacost who retired last month.
11. Continuing, Director Moore stated that he will be attending the Legislative Auditor’s entrance conference for fiscal year 2011.  Prison Enterprises will be one of their visits.  
12. Continuing, Director Moore stated that Quality Assurance Coordinator Francis Abbott will be conducting a Regional Offender Workforce Development Training March 1st and 2nd in Lafayette, LA.  
13. Continuing, Director Moore informed the Board that the CASI PIE Program at Winn Correctional Center closed January 31, 2011 due to the loss of their main source of revenue which was LSU.   He recently received a letter from the Bureau of Justice Assistance stating that they will be conducting a site visit of the PIE Program.  However, since is it no longer in operation, they agreed to perform a desk audit. Mr. Moore then asked Deputy Director Todd Labatut for his comments. 
14. Mr. Labatut stated that sample uniforms were given to the East Baton Rouge Parish Public Works staff.  They are conducting a “wear” test which may result in a potential order of approximately 3,000 to 5,000 uniforms.    
15. Continuing, Mr. Labatut stated that he, Mr. Robert Honeycutt, and Mrs. Misty Stagg will meet with Portion Pac, a cleaning products provider, for a potential business opportunity.
16. Continuing, Mr. Labatut stated that he and Director Moore traveled to Wade Correctional Center to observe the Prison Enterprises backgrounding operation. He was very impressed with the staff, as well as the offenders working there. We were able to observe the handling and loading of the steers which were sold on a previous date. He also stated that PE has received a lot of support from Warden Goodwin and are appreciative of that. Director Moore then asked Mrs. Morgan LeBlanc for her comments.
17. Mrs. Leblanc stated that the corn seed bid closed on February 10th, and the fertilizer bid is out.  Two fabric bids closed today.  She also stated that the cattle squeeze chute and the wheat fertilizer bids close February 17th, and the soybean seed bid closes March 10th. 
18. Continuing, Mrs. LeBlanc mentioned two audits recently conducted.  On January 27, 2011 the Legislative Auditor’s Office conducted a property and inventory audit of the Chair Plant and Farm Operations at DCI. On February 8, 2011 the Louisiana Property Assistance Agency (LPAA) conducted a vehicle audit at PE Headquarters, Louisiana State Penitentiary (LSP) and EHCC.  The yearly PE Office of Risk Management Audit is scheduled for April 6, 2011.  Mrs. LeBlanc also stated that the Annual Property Certification was submitted February 9, 2011 and is pending approval.
19. Continuing, Mrs. Leblanc stated that job orders for January 2011 totaled $498,000 as compared to last year’s $248,000.  For the month ending January 31, 2011, year-to-date job orders increased by $1.4 million compared to January 2010. 
20. Mrs. Sigrest began by stating that the December statements are not yet finalized.  December YTD sales totaled $12.6 million as compared to last year’s $12.4 million, an increase of $180,000.  Industries YTD sales for December totaled $4.4 million as compared to last year’s $4.8 million, a decrease of $364,000.   Agriculture totaled $1.69 million as compared to last year’s $1.73 million, a decrease of $41,000.  Retail totaled $6.5 million as compared to last year’s $5.9 million, an increase of $600,000.  December year to date net income is a loss of $626,000 as compared to last year’s loss of $436,000 which is an additional loss of $190,000. The net income for Industries is $92,000 as compared to last year’s $260,000 which is down $168,000, Agriculture is a loss of $420,000 as compared to last year’s $356,000 which is an additional loss of $64,000, and Retail is a net income of $221,000 as compared to last year’s $184,000 which is up $37,000.  Preliminary January YTD sales totaled $14.8 million as compared to last year’s $14.4 million, an increase of $340,000.  Industries YTD sales for January totaled $5.4 million as compared to last year’s $5.9 million, a decrease of $521,000.  Agriculture totaled $1.83 million as compared to last year’s $1.79 million, an increase of $33,000.  Retail totaled $7.6 million as compared to last year’s $6.8 million, an increase of $827,000.


21. Continuing, Mrs. Sigrest stated that an interim physical inventory count was conducted at the Mattress Plant at LSP.  The count went well.  Utilization of the R.F. Smart Inventory System lessens the error rate and eliminates many problems during the count. 
22. Continuing, Mrs. Sigrest stated that the new Accountant 2 employee in Accounts Payable is working out well. Her training is ongoing.  She also assisted with the interim physical inventory count at LSP.  Director Moore then asked Mr. Tim Travis for his comments.
23. Mr. Travis began by reporting significant job orders:  Caddo Parish Reentry Facility for classroom and office furniture totaling $66,000, Southeastern Louisiana University for chairs totaling $89,000, and Plaquemines’ Parish Temporary Inmate Facility for bunk beds and tables totaling $35,000.  He then reported on significant quotes:  the Calcasieu Parish Police Jury/ Burton Coliseum for livestock pens, the price has not yet been determined, the Caddo Parish Sheriff’s Office for jumpsuits totaling $18,000, and the Town of Hornbeck for furniture totaling $36,000.  Mr. Travis also stated that he has made a new contact representing the New Orleans Superdome.
24. Continuing, Mr. Travis then named upcoming conferences: The Louisiana Police Jury 2/17-2/19 in Shreveport, and the Louisiana School Board Association conference 3/1-3/1 in Baton Rouge.  Director Moore then asked Mr. Robert Honeycutt for his comments.
25. Mr. Honeycutt began by stating that he met yesterday with Calcasieu Parish representatives concerning the livestock pens for the Burton Coliseum.  Also, Thursday, February 17th the first half of the fence project for the Leesville Housing Authority will be delivered.  He also stated that he is working with the University of Louisiana at Monroe concerning dorm furniture.
26. Continuing, Mr. Honeycutt stated that PE picked up three used transportation trucks.  The trucks are in very good condition.  
27. Continuing, Mr. Honeycutt presented to the Board sample license plates to emphasize the detailed screening and illustrate an example of what the tag plant and silk screen shops capabilities are and what is involved with producing a plate.  Director Moore then asked Mr. Danny Hoover for his comments.
28. Mr. Hoover began by welcoming the warmer weather.  The wheat looks good.  Wheat will be fertilized for the second time around at the end of the month.  The soybean seed and wheat fertilizer is out for bid.  
29. Continuing, Mr. Hoover stated that calving is half over.  Two loads of heifers will be sent to Wade.  The ryegrass is being fertilized.  He also mentioned that crop prices continue to rise.  
30. Continuing, Mr. Hoover stated that he and Frank Lemoine will be attending a meeting at the Port Commission concerning the Cargill lease.  

31. Mr. Gerry Lane then stated that it was time to decide the date and time of the next meeting of the Prison Enterprises Board.  Mr. Chatelain made a motion that the next meeting will be at PE HQ Tuesday March 15, 2011 at 10 AM.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Strickland, and the meeting was adjourned.
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